
Thursday 22nd May 2014 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

The children break up on Friday after another busy half term at Eastlea.  Once again the vast majority of 
pupils have tried very hard with their behaviour and are excitedly looking forward to the Golden day 
activities planned for tomorrow.   
 

Important Golden Day reminders for Reception to Year 5 
For those pupils who have earned the right to attend the visit to Plessey Woods the arrangements remain 
the same as detailed in the previous letter: 
• A non-uniform day for everyone … with no fine to pay!  School uniform is not required, but 

wellies/strong shoes/boots and a waterproof coat are essential due to the recent mixed weather.  A 
cap/hat would be a good idea whatever the weather! 
 

• Please make sure your child has a ‘picnic’ lunch and drink for lunchtime.  We will be eating our 
picnic in the woods and so a plastic bag to sit on would be a good idea in case of wet grass! 

 

• 3.15pm – school day finishes at the usual time  
 

Nursery Teddy Bears’ Picnic 
A teddy bear is the main item to bring tomorrow for Nursery children as well as wellies/suitable footwear for 
outdoor activities!  School uniform is not required and a snack will be provided.  Children should be 
collected as usual at 11.50am 
 

Dates for after half term 
When we return to school on Monday 2nd June we will be ready for the busy last half of the summer term.  
There are plenty of events planned, and you will be provided with details of these after the holiday.  
However, this is advance notice of some dates which you may wish to put in your diary: 
 

• Sports day – last year our sports day event was a big success and the weather was kind to us.  This 
year we have pencilled in the afternoon of Tuesday 24th June for Sports day – and fingers crossed we 
will have a fair afternoon again!! 

 

• Summer fayre – this fundraising event is being planned for Thursday 3rd July and will be organised in 
a similar format to last year - probably starting at 2.30pm in the afternoon.  More details will be 
circulated after the half term! 
 

• Open Afternoons – rather than the ‘Shine’ assemblies which usually taken place in July, we have 
decided to plan a different format this year to give parents a better chance to see what has been 
happening in each classroom.  Two dates for our ‘open afternoons’ have been planned...Friday 27th 
June from 2pm for parents/carers of pupils from Reception/Year 1/Year 2 and Friday 11th July from 
2pm for parents/carers of pupils from Year 3/Year 4/Year 5.  
 

• For Year 6 parents/carers the Year 6 Leavers assembly is planned for Tuesday 15th July at 2pm. 
 

Thank you again for your support this half term!  The five weeks seem to have flown by and have once 
again been a busy time for everyone involved with the school.... SATs assessments, Year 6 residential 
visit, Children’s Cancer Run, Golden Mile competition for Year 2 who came first in Cramlington (well done!!)  
tri-golf competition and tag-rugby tournament for Year 3 and 4 plus a skipping festival for Year 3.  We have 
also seen the presentation of the first of our GOLD rainbow reading challenge awards...45 in total!  How 
many more will we get?  Please encourage your child to keep reading as we will also have some special 
Champion reader awards at the end of the school year! 
 

If you visit Manor Walks over the half term take a look at the Eastlea ‘planter’ designed and planted by 
Year 1 as part of the Cramlington in Bloom campaign.  The Eastlea entry is sited near the entrance to 
ASDA in prime position and looks fantastic! 
 

On the reverse of this newsletter is a copy of a letter from Mrs Daljit Lally which outlines plans for some 
tests which are to take place with Year 4 pupils in the next half term.  We have been asked to send this to 
all parents. 
 

Enjoy the half term break and we look forward to seeing everyone back on Monday 2nd June! 
 

Yours sincerely 
    

Miss E Beeston 
Head Teacher 



 


